California Proposition 65
All Products

Thank you for your inquiry regarding California’s Proposition 65 (“Prop 65”) as it relates to the products sold by
Cargill to the USA.

Prop 65 generally requires that businesses notify Californians about the presence of certain chemicals in the
products they purchase. California has published a list of more than 900 chemicals covered by Prop 65,
including lead, cadmium and other contaminants that may be naturally occurring in the environment.
Businesses are required to provide a "clear and reasonable" warning before knowingly and intentionally
exposing a Californian to a Prop 65 listed chemical if the exposure to the average consumer of the product
exceeds very low threshold levels for such portion of the chemical that cannot be shown to be “naturally
occurring.” Prop 65 may require a warning even if the product is fully in compliance with federal food safety
requirements.

Cargill guarantees that the Products will meet agreed Product specifications and that the Products which are
sold directly by Cargill to USA destination* will comply with and will not be adulterated or misbranded under the
US Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act, as amended. Because the usage rates and consumer consumption
levels of finished products(s) that you manufacture will vary and are not known to Cargill, we do not, and
cannot, guarantee that the product(s) that you manufacture using the Products will not require a Prop 65
warning.

*Cargill cannot confirm FDA compliance for products or product ingredients not directly supplied by Cargill to
the USA.

Claims: The labeling, substantiation and decision making of all claims for your products is your responsibility. We recommend you consult
regulatory and legal advisors familiar with all applicable laws, rules and regulations prior to making labeling and claims decisions.

Contact

FSQR Customer Relations Asia Pacific AP-FSQRInfo@cargill.com
FSQR Customer Relations Europe, Middle East, Africa EMEA-FSQRinfo@Cargill.com
FSQR Customer Relations Latin America LATAM-FSQRinfo@Cargill.com
FSQR Customer Relations North America NA-FSQRInfo@Cargill.com

This document is provided for your information and convenience only. All information, statements, recommendations and suggestions are believed to be true and accurate
under local laws but are made without guarantee, express or implied. WE DISCLAIM, TO THE FULLEST EXTENT PERMITTED BY LAW, ALL WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR
IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE and FREEDOM FROM INFRINGEMENT

and disclaim all liability in connection with the storage, handling or use of our products or information, statements, recommendations and suggestions contained herein. All such
risks are assumed by you/user. The labeling, substantiation and decision making relating to the regulatory approval status of, the labeling on and claims for your products is
your responsibility. We recommend you consult regulatory and legal advisors familiar with applicable laws, rules and regulations prior to making regulatory, labeling or claims
decisions for your products. The information, statements, recommendations and suggestions contained herein are subject to change without notice.
© 2024 Cargill. ALL RIGHTS RESERVED.

Issue Date: February 2024
Page 1 of 1

Cargill


mailto:AP-FSQRinfo@Cargill.com
mailto:EMEA-FSQRinfo@Cargill.com
mailto:LATAM-FSQRinfo@Cargill.com
mailto:NA-FSQRInfo@Cargill.com

